
	
	

	
	

	
	

Several	lawmakers	are	asking	the	Department	of	Health	and	Human	Services	(HHS)	and	Centers	for	Medicare	and	
Medicaid	Services	(CMS)	to	make	sure	services	that	care	for	older	adults	and	people	with	disabilities	have	the	resources	
they	need	to	protect	the	people	they	serve.	

Senator	Gillibrand,	alongside	her	colleagues	Senators	Bob	Casey	(D-PA),	Tina	Smith	(D-MN),	Elizabeth	Warren	(D-MA),	
and	Richard	Blumenthal	(D-CT),	urged	HHS	and	CMS	to	ensure	priority	access	and	resources	for	PPE	for	home	care	and	
hospice	workers	and	patient	protection,	to	allow	additional	flexibilities	in	telehealth	waivers	for	Medicare	home	health	
agencies	(HHAs),	to	support	Medicaid	HHAs	and	HCBS	agencies	and	their	essential	workers	through	CARES	Act	funding,	
and	to	provide	states	with	additional	flexibilities	to	use	Medicaid	funds	for	HCBS	providers.	

“Across	states,	home	care	and	hospice	personnel	have	struggled	to	obtain	and	maintain	adequate	supplies	of	PPE.	In	
some	jurisdictions,	home	care	and	hospice	were	not	even	recognized	by	emergency	management	and	public	health	
authorities	as	essential	care	settings	where	PPE	was	vital	for	care	access,	health	safety	and	protection.	As	the	COVID-19	
pandemic	continues,	and	in	the	face	of	future	emergencies,	HHS	and	CMS	must	establish	home	care	and	hospice	
essential	personnel	status	for	PPE	and	other	prioritization	in	emergency	response,	and	direct	state	and	local	public	
health	jurisdictions	to	follow,"	the	letter	states	in	part.	

“Since	the	pandemic	began	in	March,	the	Visiting	Nurse	Service	of	New	York	(VNSNY)	has	provided	home	health	care	to	
over	2,600	COVID+	patients,”	said	VNSNY	President	and	CEO	Marki	Flannery.	“But	to	keep	our	frontline	staff	safe	and	
our	homebound	patients	healthy,	we	must	have	appropriate	policies	and	financial	support.	That	means	reimbursing	
home	health	providers	for	vital	services	delivered	through	telehealth,	sufficient	Medicare	and	Medicaid	funding	for	care	
in	the	home,	and	priority	access	to	personal	protective	equipment.”		

The	full	letter	can	be	read	below.	



	
	

	
	



	


